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Dear Mr. Katsuhiko Hibino, President, Tokyo University of the Arts

Appeal for the Prevention of Future Incidents of Contractual Non-performance
in the Arts Maebashi Case

In 2019, at Yamamoto Takayuki and Arts Maebashi's exhibition: “Beyond 20XX:
Classroom for Thinking about the Future" (19 July - 16 September 2019) curated by
Yamamoto Takayuki, hosted at Arts Maebashi, a museum in Maebashi, Gunma
Prefecture, in 2019, Arts Maebashi unilaterally cancelled the publication of the exhibition
catalog and placed the responsibility on the artist. Furthermore, considering the
involvement of the former director of Arts Maebashi (currently a faculty member at Tokyo
University of the Arts) in the contractual breach, we urge your university to take
preventative measures to avert a recurrence of such circumstances and to undertake efforts

to restore Mr. Yamamoto's reputation.

In this case, Mr. Yamamoto signed a settlement agreement with Maebashi City, which
acknowledged the breach of contract, but the Artist' Union Japan [*1] does not sees this as
having resolved the issue. The results of the Maebashi City's reinvestigation, which Mr.
Yamamoto requested as part of the settlement process, have been made public in a
disclosure document. These documents show that the former director of the museum took
the lead and made false reports to Maebashi City. The apology letter by Maebashi Mayor
Ryu Yamamoto [*2], which was recently made available to the public, also clearly states
that the former director of the museum did not provide important evidence and gave an

untrue account of the process in an official document.

The Artists' Union Japan acknowledges the gravity of this issue, as it undermines the
establishment of a just and equitable working environment wherein all participants in the
art industry are treated with respect. Hence, we firmly assert that all individuals engaged in
the art realm should acknowledge the severity of this situation, join hands in reaffirming
the ethical conduct of museum directors and curators, and collaborate to prevent any future

recurrence.

As the only national arts university responsible for cultivating artists and professionals in

the artistic domain, we staunchly advocate that the university carries a profound social



responsibility to provide a comprehensive account of this case. It is of utmost importance,
particularly considering the practices undertaken by the former director of the Arts
Maebashi Museum, such as fabricating false claims and purposefully manipulating dates in
official reports, with the intention of transferring the blame for the delay in publishing the
exhibition catalog onto the artist himself. In light of these circumstances, we firmly assert
that the university has a compelling obligation to publicly elucidate this case, especially as

the former director assumes their duties once again within your institution.

The Artists' Union Japan plans to implement measures to prevent the recurrence of these
problems. Alongside this, we also call on your university, which has been responsible for
the training of many artists and professionals involved in the arts and has built up

international trust, to take action to prevent a recurrence.

The Artists' Union Japan believes that sharing the problem widely and working together
to improve the situation will lead to a better working environment and respect for the rights

of all those involved in the arts.

*1 http://artistsunion.jp/

*2 7 September 2022 (published 31 March 2023)
https://www.artsmaebashi.jp/cms/wp-
content/uploads/2023/03/b0ff228b158d994e149fd5b6e318edff.pdf
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